
SD 4-H Finals Rodeo 

Board Minutes for 

May 14, 2024 meeting 

The meeting of the SD 4-H Finals Rodeo Board met via zoom on May 14, 2024.  The meeting was 
called to order at 6:20pm MT by president Justin Robertson. 

Those that joined in were President Justin Robertson, Vice-President Brandon Spencer, Treasurer 
Teri Henninger, Secretary Mary Kay Sell, Brittney Hunsley, Pauline Witte, Joy Meyer.   

A motion was made by Mary Kay and seconded by Brandon to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 

Teri made a motion and Brandon seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the Rodeo Stock 
Committee meeting from March 8.  Motion carried. 

Teri gave the treasurer report of $32872.79 in the checking account.  Teri was told to pay State 
Finals secretary Kim for the 2023 finals. 

Old business items that were discussed: 

 Justin reported that the Stock bids for the finals have been awarded.  Denton Good will 
supply the timed event cattle and the rough stock.  The Tie Down, Breakaway and Ribbon Roping 
calves will be at $35.00/run, Jr. and Sr. Team roping and Steer Wrestling steers will be at $40.00/run.  
The Sr. barebacks, saddle broncs, Sr. Bulls, Jr. Cattle Riding and the Jr. Bareback steer riding will all 
be paid at $70.00/out.  Cheryl Severson was awarded the goat bid for $13.00/run. 

 Carissa Schearer reported that all saddles were sponsored and that she and Tracy Hauk are 
working on the other prizes.  It was suggested by the group that they use the 18 pairs of fly boots 
and just add to them to get enough for prizes. 

 Mary Kay reported she had applied for the Ft. Pierre Tourism Grant but hadn’t heard 
anything back at the time of the meeting.  She did report that one condition is that an ad gets 
placed in the program for the BBQ and that it is sponsored by the Fort Pierre Tourism and Promotion 
Council. 

 Brandon gave an update on the panels and gates that are being offered for sale.  He has got 
some sold but still has some left to sell. 

The group then went onto new business which was basically making sure everyone was working on 
getting all personal help for the finals.  When the group meets again in July, they are to have all 
areas finalized. 

The next meeting will be July 11 at 6pm via zoom. 

Brandon made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Teri seconded the motion. 

 


